
RCW 70.97.210  Standards for fire protection.  (1) Standards for 
fire protection and the enforcement thereof, with respect to all 
facilities licensed under this chapter, are the responsibility of the 
chief of the Washington state patrol, through the director of fire 
protection, who must adopt recognized standards as applicable to 
facilities for the protection of life against the cause and spread of 
fire and fire hazards. If the facility to be licensed meets with the 
approval of the chief of the Washington state patrol, through the 
director of fire protection, the director of fire protection must 
submit to the department a written report approving the facility with 
respect to fire protection before a full license can be issued. The 
chief of the Washington state patrol, through the director of fire 
protection, shall conduct an unannounced full inspection of facilities 
at least once every eighteen months. The statewide average interval 
between full facility inspections must be fifteen months.

(2) Inspections of facilities by local authorities must be 
consistent with the requirements adopted by the chief of the 
Washington state patrol, through the director of fire protection. 
Findings of a serious nature must be coordinated with the department 
and the chief of the Washington state patrol, through the director of 
fire protection, for determination of appropriate actions to ensure a 
safe environment for residents. The chief of the Washington state 
patrol, through the director of fire protection, has exclusive 
authority to determine appropriate corrective action under this 
section.  [2005 c 504 § 423.]
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